Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

August 19, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present. Other Committee members present included Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Ms. Sharon Speyer and Student Trustee Dr. Laura E. Halpin.   University Council Representative Dr. Ajay Singla was present. Additional Trustees who attended included Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV.  Additional attendees included Mr. John Barrett, Ms. Olivia Dacre, Mr. Ronald Goedde, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Dr. Bryan Moloney, Ms. Marge McFadden. Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Peter Papadimos, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Mr. Allen Seifert, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Ms. Norma Tomlinson.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Radisson Hotel Mahogany Ballroom Salon A.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Trustee Thieman welcome new Committee member Dr. Ajay Singla.  Dr. Singla is a Professor in the Urology Department at UTMC.
	WELCOME TO NEW MEMBER



	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the July 15, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Speyer, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Mr. Allen Seifert, Hospital Administrator/Director Dana Cancer Center, was invited to provide the Committee with information about Radiosurgery with Varian Edge. This new technology is located in the Dana Cancer Center on the south side of the Health Science Campus.  Mr. Seifert reported that no one in the northwest Ohio region has this type of technology and this cancer treatment surpasses any other in the community right now.  Mr. Seifert displayed a photo of the Varian Edge Radiosurgery equipment and described the surgery as high-intensity beams of radiation with great precision and accuracy.  This treatment destroys cancer cells within one to five treatments and is “cancer surgery without a knife.”  Cancer cells die from intense doses of radiation and the surrounding normal cells are spared by precise targeting of just the tumor.  The Varian Edge technology at the Dana Cancer Center is one of only five systems worldwide and places UTMC on the map with the most advanced technology in the region.  This technology is designed to effectively treat a wide range of cancers including those of the lung, brain and spine.  This advanced mobility treatment enables radiation oncologists to deliver high-intensity treatments to tumors typically difficult to reach surgically and is minimally invasive to a patient’s body and daily life.  Treatment time is usually less than 15 minutes.  Mr. Seifert displayed a before and after photo of an actual patient result with a metastatic lesion in the liver.  Information was provided about UTMC’s radiation oncologists Dr. Changhu Chen and Dr. Krishna Reddy who are skilled with using this new technology.  Mr. Seifert also discussed the financial plan.  Grand opening/ribbon cutting is scheduled for August 21 with the first patient scheduled for treatment the same week.  An aggressive marketing and advertising campaign is underway.  

	VARIAN EDGE RADIOSURGERY PROJECT UPDATE


	Ms. Norma Tomlinson, Associate VP and UTMC Executive Director, was asked to provide an update about Senior Behavioral Health.  She reported that short-term inpatient treatment is provided for adults age 55 and over who are experiencing acute behavioral or emotional problems that can be safety treated only in an inpatient setting.  This 18-bed geriatric psychiatric unit is located in the south wing of the Kobacker Center under the direction of Medical Director Dr. Bryan Moloney, a UTP Psychiatrist who began employment July 1, and was introduced to the Committee.  The facility was opened on June 10 of this year with contracted management partner Horizon Health.  Early information about expenses and patient volume was briefly discussed with the Committee, as well as quality metrics about readmission rates, restraint utilization, fall prevention and patient satisfaction.  Plans were discussed for reduction in patient falls and improved patient satisfaction.

	SENIOR BEHAVIORAL HEALTH UPDATE


	Ms. Margaret McFadden, Chief Administration Officer for Quality and Patient Safety, provided highlights of a summary review of the 2013 Annual Performance Improvement Appraisal for UTMC. A summary review letter from Mr. David Morlock, CEO of UTMC, was distributed to each member of the Committee as well as a copy of the entire Appraisal.  Consistent with the Clinical Affairs Committee’s central engagement on quality and safety issues at UTMC, and in compliance with Joint Commission requirements, management provides ongoing status updates on efforts to deliver excellent clinical programs to the Board.  Ms. McFadden discussed 13 accomplishments, 8 opportunities and 10 contracted services which all meet expectations and contractual obligations.  Mr. Thieman requested Committee endorsement of the 2013 Performance Improvement Appraisal which was received by all members present.  

	ENDORSEMENT

OF 2013 QUALITY AND SAFETY PLAN


	UTMC Revenue Cycle was discussed by Ms. Olivia Dacre, Chief Administrative Officer Revenue Cycle, as an educational topic for the meeting.  Ms. Dacre reported that there are many departments involved with the revenue cycle:  Patient Access, Revenue Manager Services, Outcomes Management, All Revenue Producing Departments, Health Information Management and Patient Financial Services.  The revenue cycle begins with scheduling or patient arrival and ends when the patient’s account balance is $0 or turned over to collections with the Attorney General.
A revenue cycle flow chart was displayed and discussed.  Key metrics for FY13, FY14 and to date for FY15 were discussed for:

· Patient Cash Collections as a Percent of Net Revenue

· Net Revenue Days in Patient Accounts Receivable

· Pre-Registration as a Percent of Total Registrations

· Late Charges as a Percent of Gross Patient Service

· Patient Cash Receipts at Preregistration or Point of Service

Other areas Ms. Dacre discussed included the current state and next phases of the self-check in kiosk, on-line registration portal, centralized scheduling and registration, on-line appointment scheduling, patient payment portal, initiatives for FY15 and beyond, as well as investment opportunities.  


	REVENUE CYCLE

	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss quality reporting and privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments.  The motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; and, Mr. Thieman, yes.  After discussion, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to accept and approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included:  5 new medical staff applicants, 4 new Allied Health professional staff applicants, 1 Allied Health professional staff reappointment, and 2 medical staff and clinical associate staff resignations. A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Speyer and approved by the Committee.


	QUALITY REPORTING; CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 9:35 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

August 19, 2014

New Medical Staff Applicants


Christian H. Jacobus, M.D.

Emergency Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Emergency Medicine & Moderate Sedation

Ammar Kayyali, M.D.


Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Internal Medicine & Moderate Sedation


John Kim, M.D.


Emergency Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Emergency Medicine


Geoffrey Mitchell, J.D., M.D.


Emergency Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Emergency Medicine & Moderate Sedation


Nauman Siddiqui, M.D.


Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Internal Medicine & Moderate Sedation 
New Allied Health Professional Staff Applicants

Yusef Hammuda, PA-C

Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as a Physician Assistant

Sponsoring Physician:  Kris Brickman, M.D.

Lisa Navarro, MSN, FNP-C


Family Medicine Service


Privileges as a Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician:  Murthy Gokula, M.D.


Kathryn Pilliod-Carpenter, MSN, FNP-C


Family Medicine Service


Privileges as a Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician:  Linda Speer, M.D.


Michele Smola, MSN, FNP-C


Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as a Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician:  Kris Brickman, M.D.
Allied Health Professional Staff Reappointment


Andrea R. Adams, MSN, FNP-C

Neurology Service


Privileges as a Nurse Practitioner


Sponsoring Physician:  Mouhammad Jumaa, M.D.


Effective 08/19/14-07/14/14
Medical Staff & Clinical Associate Staff Resignations

Raymond E. Bourey, M.D.
Internal Medicine Service

Effective 07/01/14
Robert C. Cohn, M.D., MBA

Pediatrics Service

Effective 07/25/14
